

GARDEN STATE PAINT HORSE CLUB
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES FOR MAY 4, 2026

ATTENDANCE – MARGIE MOSER, PRESIDENT TAMMIE HARTMANN LORRIE SCORER
MITCH LEONARSKI ANNE LEONARSKI CHARLIE SELF, AKA, "9 FINGERS" (GUEST) ASHLEY MOSER

Meeting was called to order by Margie Moser at 7:22PM

OLD BUSINESS:

Tammie read minutes from April's meeting. Changes required to printed version - Date is April 6 not March 2 and judges name is Ruth Anne not Roseanne.

Anne L made a motion to accept minutes with corrections- Lorrie S seconded the motion = All yeas

Treasurer's report read by Ashley M. Show audit read and emailed (see attached)

Anne L donated her time for scribing (check torn up) and Mitch L donated his time for working the gate and Showmanship walks. Thank you both for your generosity.

The club has not yet received the corrected dollar amount (additional \$1956) for the Jersey bred money. Ashley will inform when we do. However, all the checks have been written and will be delivered directly.

Tammie made a motion to accept- Mitch L seconded the motion – All yeas

*****First place, Hi Points and Grand and Reserve Ribbons must be ordered.** Tammie and Margie check and count all ribbon boxes on Friday and order accordingly.

GARDEN STATE PAINT HORSE YOUTH CLUB

Discussion was had regarding the status of GSPHYC finances and the pending July show.
No one knows what steps have been taken to facilitate the show or the possibility of same.

Tammie will write a formal letter to Niki Hetzell requesting bank statements for 2025 to present and encourage her to make arrangements with Dawn to transfer bank account control.

Cc Margie, Dawn and Ashley.

GSPHYC JULY SHOW

Jason Anderson has offered to ring steward for the Youth Club on Friday at a reduced rate of \$100. Margie will donate \$100 to cover this fee.

Judges will cost \$800 + hotel+ meals approximately \$2000

Dream Park venue for 1 day cost is \$1275.00

Campers cost \$25.00 each, stalls cost \$40.00 each and the sound system will cost \$100.00

Last known account balance was \$3317.00

It is unknown as to whether the show application has been submitted to APHA. As of this meeting, APHA does not have it listed in upcoming shows. Ashley texted Niki from the meeting to ask whether the show application has been submitted but did not receive a response. Margie will check with APHA for status and see if last year's show application and fee can be revived for this show if the money has not been refunded.

Also, it is unknown whether the Youth Club has the necessary number of ribbons. Youth members need to meet and count ribbons, and orders must be made. Youth members also need to meet ASAP regarding their wishes for the class list. Or to decide whether or not to move forward with holding the event at all.

Tammie will write another letter to Niki and Dawn regarding these concerns and the status of the Youth Scholarship Fund. CC Ashley and Margie

As this information is imperative, attach a March 12 DEADLINE

Also, if anyone has additional insight into this situation, please reach out to Margie or me. Any answer will be brought to membership before taking any action.

NEW BUSINESS:

Facebook page- there are multiple Facebook pages, two we can not access. Ashley will contact Judy Moyer to reset password for the two pages in her control, so they can be deleted. That will streamline us to one page where we can focus all our information. Tammie will also write a letter requesting same from Judy. Ashley will provide contact info.

ZONE 7 committee donated a free stall to GSPHC to be raffled off at April show. That is still available and in possession of Lori and Christine. Raffle tickets will be sold at July show. Will need assistance in selling those tickets.

RAFFLE PERMIT - Margie and Tami still need to go to Logan Township to apply for Raffle Permit. Hopefully, this Friday afternoon.

FUTURE SHOWS-

A lively discussion was held regarding ideas for future shows and sponsorships. Several great ideas were brought to light, including:

Making changes to 2027 show offerings.

Readdressing the Versatility classes

Offering more All Breed Classes

Offering Chrome Cash

Getting more sponsors

Having a meeting in October regarding show plans; so that plans can be solidified before the 1st of the 2027 year

Offering Circuit Awards instead of end of year banquet

Requiring memberships to receive Circuit Awards

Mandating Halter class to receive Hi Points or Circuit Awards

These ideas will be readdressed and decisions made at our October meeting.

HI POINTS FOR ALL BREED CLASSES- a question was asked at the Mason Dixon show if GSPHC offers Hi Point awards for the All Breed Classes. The answer is yes. Ashley will add this information to the showbill for all future shows.

Next meeting is JUNE 1, 2026 at MONARCH DINER, GLASSBORO, NJ at 7 pm

Please mark your calendars

Tammie H made motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:49 pm